
April 18, 2024

Dear Citizens of Heaven,

Grace and peace to you from God the Father and our Lord Jesus Christ!  When you enter the land which the 
LORD your God gives you, you shall not learn to imitate the detestable things of those nations. You shall not 
do what is done in the land of Egypt where you lived, nor are you to do what is done in the land of Canaan 
where I am bringing you; you shall not walk in their statutes. Thus says the LORD, Do not learn the way of 
the nations! And do not be conformed to this world! Deut. 18:9, Lev. 18:3, Jer. 10:2a, Rom. 12:2a

The dry season has “struck” and trucks are busy running from place to place delivering 
water to those in need.  The Littles house does not have much water storage so they run out
often during dry season.  Sometimes the Lord sends a lovely shower to give them water.  
Otherwise they have to order water.  Recently, the water truck driver they normally call 
was off the island so I helped Brother Richard transport water from the mission house in 
barrels to tide them over until the water truck could come.  Water is precious!  One of our 
station breaks says “As cold waters to a thirsty soul, so is the good news of Christ coming 
to you from the Harbour Light.”  

Brother Leroy has been working hard at his home construction site (as
much as he can!) to get the floor ready to receive concrete.  Thanks to
some hired help, the form is ready now but there is no cement in
Carriacou to pour the floor!  That reminds me of another station break
– “God is in the construction business concerning His saints, not the
demolition business. Encouraging you to trust the Lord’s good work in
your life, this is the Harbour Light.”

The Lord has provided for us to do some much needed repairs to the fence around the 
tower.  Repairs are also needed on the roof of the shop/transmitter building.  Brothers 
Richard and Leroy have been experiencing some health issues recently.  Please pray for 
the Lord to give them strength and health each day.  Pray for me as I continue with 
tower maintenance.  Sisters Francina, Mama C, and Sharlene are well and each 
contributes to the ministry here in numerous ways.  Thank you for your prayers for us!

Have you noticed that Christianity is in a dry season spiritually? Not only is there a dearth of spiritual “water” 
and “cement,” there does not seem to be a desire for the purity and solidness of that which would nourish and 
firm up the Christian life for a holy walk with God.  Only Christ, the living and written Word of God, can 
quench the soul’s thirst – but we must have a godly thirst!  A soul can be saved in a moment, but it takes time to 
build Christian character (the cement of the Christian life!) that will stand the tests of years and the storms of 
life.  Instead, Christian people are imitating the detestable things of the world - the materialism of Egypt, or the 
idolatry and immorality of Canaan.  May we as believers fill our minds and hearts with God’s precious Word 
and may it faithfully shine out from this radio beacon.  May the Lord prepare hearts to hear and obey!  And may
the Lord bless you for your vital part of prayer, support, and encouraging others to listen as we labour together...

Spreading the WORD!
In Christ,
Randy Cornelius & Staff
Acts 26:18


